
A public hearing of the President and Board of Trustees 
(“Board”) of the Village of Oak Park, Cook County, 
Illinois, regarding the Village of Oak Park tentative 
annual budget for the fiscal year beginning January 
1, 2022 and ending December 31, 2022 will take 
place on Monday, November 15, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. 
remotely. The public hearing also will be streamed live 
and archived online for on-demand viewing at www.
oak-park.us/boardtv, as well as cablecast on VOP-TV, 
which is available to Comcast subscribers on channel 
6 and ATT U-verse subscribers on channel 99.  The 
remote public hearing is being conducted pursuant to 
Section 7 (e) of the Open Meetings Act.  The Village 
President has determined that an in-person public 
hearing is not practical or prudent due to the COVID-19 
outbreak during Governor JB Pritzker’s current 
disaster proclamation.  It is also not feasible to have 
a person present at the public hearing due to public 
safety concerns related to the COVID-19 outbreak.

Written comments may be provided no later than 
6:00 p.m. on November 15, 2021 by email to 

PublicComment@oak-park.us.  The individual’s name 
and comment will be read into the record at the public 
hearing.  If email is not an option, a written comment 
may be placed in the Oak Park Payment Drop Box by 
the south entrance to Village Hall, 123 Madison Street, 
no later than 5:00 p.m. on November 15, 2021.  An 
individual also may request to make a comment by 
telephone during the meeting by emailing the request 
to PublicComment@oak-park.us. Questions regarding 
public comments may be directed to 708.358.5672 or 
sent by email to clerk@oak-park.us. 

The tentative annual budget is available for public 
inspection prior to the public hearing at the Office of 
the Village Clerk, Village Hall, 123 Madison Street, Oak 
Park, Illinois, during regular business hours from 8:30 
a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  The hearing may be continued by the 
Board to another date at the public hearing by public 
announcement at the hearing setting forth the time 
and place thereof.  The tentative annual budget may 
be revised and adopted by the Board without further 
notice or hearing.
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